Leon County Educational Facilities Authority
October 16, 2014 Meeting

 SouthGate

Authority members in attendance: Chairman, Billy Hilaman, Joe Weil, Lori Billberry, Tom Proctor, Pat Dallet and Lynn Tipton. Also in attendance were Randy Guemple, Executive Director; Terry Madigan, Counsel to the Authority and Ken Mills of Asset Campus Housing.
The meeting commenced at 12:05 PM
The minutes of July 24, 2014 were unanimously approved by motion of Lynn Tipton and second by Lori Billberry. 
-The election of Chairman and Vice- Chairman was discussed with Lynn Tipton making a motion to elect Billy Hilaman as Chairman and Lori Billberry Vice-Chairman for the 2014/2015 year which means that Lori Billberry will roll into the Chairman position for a two(2) year term 2015/2017. Pat Dallet seconded the motion which was unanimously approved.
-Ken Mills of Asset Campus Housing provided an update on SouthGate. Ken indicated that 541 of the 542 beds are rented for the 2014/2015 year. Improvements are continuing with the work being performed in the dining area expected to be completed in the next two months. Work will begin soon to remodel the serving area.
-Randy Guemple gave an update on the progress towards a possible sale of SouthGate. Before anything can proceed approval is needed from 100% of the “B” bondholders. Mr. Guemple reported that verbal approval has been received from bondholders representing 97% of the outstanding principal of the “B” bonds. These verbal approvals were contingent on net proceeds to the “B” bondholders of at least 60% of the par value of the bonds or $12,300,000. Also before the LCEFA would commit to any listing it will be necessary to get all “B” bondholder approvals in writing.  Chairman Billy Hilaman reminded everyone how important it would be that current management be retained at least for one year to assure continued success.
-Randy Guemple indicated that 383 beds out of 384 are rented at Heritage Grove despite the shoring poles in all eight buildings. Terry Madigan updated the Authority on the construction issues. The litigation and the hope of mediating a settlement have moved much slower than hoped. On October 13th our structural engineer, Allen Lougheed, visited the site to provide an update on the condition of the buildings. We expect to get his written report in approximately 7 days but from conversations with him it appears that the repairs for Building #3 will need to begin as soon as possible and can no longer wait on settlement of the litigation. Upon receipt of
the report we will be communicating with ACA and determining what the immediate course of action will be. Estimated costs for repair of the building has not been determined but it appears that without litigation settlement reserves may not be adequate to fund all repairs which may include foundation stabilization and a complete re-brick of the building. It may be necessary to obtain bridge financing to complete the needed repairs.
-Mr Guemple discussed the Security Agreement with the FSU Police. He has been negotiating the contract and it is currently in the hands of FSU with an annual payment of $30,000 for a five year period. We are waiting a response from FSU.

-Committee assignments, future meeting schedule and Authority member lists were distributed.

- The next meeting is scheduled for January 15, 2015.

-The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 PM.

                                                                                ___________________________

                                                                                Billy Hilaman, Chairman

                                                                                ___________________________

                                                                                Randy Guemple, Executive Director
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